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African Primary Healthcare Foundation's commitment is to empower people through education. 

In addition to its focus on education, it uplifts people by supporting healthy living through 

grants, food and paying for healthcare services. So, in 2024, all our goals were accomplished. 

Education/Scholarship:  

We have consistently continued to award scholarships to students at all levels of academic 

pursuit. While all children are not endowed with the talent for university degrees, we provide 

training in other skills. Our skills training is now done at the "Umunwaku Skills Acquisition and 

Empowerment Center" (USAEC) in Ohaji. 

Today, we have graduates from universities, nursing schools, and skilled programs. We have 

successfully managed our scholarship program because we have trusted coordinators, like Rev. 

Fr. Basil Nze, Eze Chigbu lkwulagu and his wife, Ugoeze Victoria lkwukagu. 

As an example of some of our successes in the scholarship program, here is a testimonial from one of our 

beneficiaries: She writes, "Note of Appreciation. Dr, it's with utmost sincerity that I write this note of 

appreciation to you and your wife, for your kindhearted assistance in the offer of scholarships to my children 

since after the demise of their late father, my husband. I am overwhelmed with this offer, that I lack adequate 

words to express how I feel and the children also. The Lord almighty shall reward and replenish you and your 

wife for this kind gesture, not only for my children, but also to other children in the community. In the same 

vein, I also want to express my gratitude to Eze CHIGBU IKWULAGU and Ugoeze VICTORIA IKWULAGU for 

their able co-ordination in seeing through. 

From 

Lady Oluchi Ndukwe umogarakwe" 

USAEC provides free computer training for its students. About two thousand candidates 

went through the first phase of training in sewing and tailoring, animal husbandry, farming, and 

catering/bakery in 2024. 
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The carpentry, welding, electrical and unisex hair salons are also busy and accepting 

candidates for training in those skills. The unisex hair salons have seen remarkable growth in 

the number of men and women seeking their services. The sewing and tailoring department are 

very busy producing quality service for its customers. 

Through AIMS Cooperative, African Primary Healthcare Foundation supports farming and 

education in the rural communities in Abia State. 

Grants/Healthcare:  

Our healthcare program has a two-prong approach: Grants/Feeding and Patient financial 

support. Small businesses are most impacted by the very weak currency fluctuations. We 

awarded grants to such small businesses to help maintain them so that they can continue to 

sustain the families who depend on the meager profits for their day-to-day living. 

For those who have no business and are struggling to feed the family mostly during the 

festive times, we give rice and ingredients to cook and feed the children. In December 2024, we 

provided for about 2,500 families in Imo and Abia States for a total of at least 10,000 people. 

African Primary Healthcare Foundation also funded cost of medical treatments for those who 

sought our help. 

Charitable Donations:  

Our charitable giving extended to: 

• Government Secondary School Afikpo. 

• Government College Umuahia. 

• Ovim Girls Secondary School 

• Association of Nigerian Physicians in the Americas 

Magdalen Ukachi Emeruwa, M.Sc. 

Secretary 
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